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1Relief to War Displaced Families 

The Jafra Foundation’s campaign to provide relief to displaced families and families 
affected by the “Israeli” war on Lebanon is continuous. In its various work locations 
inside the Palestinian refugee camps in cooperation with local institutions, Jafra 
has provided water, distributed meals and winter clothes, and cleaned the streets 
and alleys of waste.
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The Jafra Foundation in Syria and Lebanon commemorated the anniversary of 
the infamous Balfour Declaration, by which the land of the Palestinian people was 
granted to the Zionist movement by the colonialist Britain. More than 12 million 
Palestinians to this day continue to suffer from the consequences of the Western 
Zionist colonial project on the land of Palestine, which seeks to exterminate and 
expel the legitimate owners of the land, steal their lands, control the peoples of the 
region, and plunder their wealth with the support of Western colonial powers. All 
of Palestine is ours... from the sea to the river.

Commemorating the Infamous Balfour Declaration



3Environmental Initiatives in North Lebanon Camps

JAFRA Foundation launched the “Model Neighborhood” initiative in Beddawi Camp 
in Tripoli, North Lebanon, where it lit up a number of neighborhoods in the camp 
with the aim of improving the living environment for residents.
It also started a project to restore and clean Mahmoud Darwish Park in Nahr al-
Bared Camp in Tripoli, North Lebanon, where this initiative aims to improve public 
spaces within the camp and provide a clean and safe environment for residents. 
In addition to cleaning and restoration work, the project includes the installation 
of new lighting that is expected to be completed in the next phase, to include 
Mahmoud Darwish Park in addition to the al-Nahr neighborhood.



4Youth Skills Building and Development Program

Jafra Foundation attaches great importance to the youth cadre building program 
by enhancing and developing their skills. At the end of November, Jafra Center in 
Homs concluded a specialized training course in the fields of photography and 
preparing a “psychological support facilitator.” The course was distinguished by 
providing rich and purposeful information to the participants, which contributes 
to developing their skills and enhancing their capabilities in photography and pro-
viding psychological support.



5Curriculum Review Sessions - Winter Club

The Winter Club for Children continues to provide various educational and recre-
ational activities. Coinciding with the start of the first review period of the first se-
mester, the “Jafra” Foundation in southern Damascus, through periodic follow-up 
sessions, organizes comprehensive reviews for students in the basic subjects. The 
follow-up sessions aim to enhance students’ understanding of the curriculum and 
prepare them to take exams and obtain the best results. All the best to our dear 
students!



Check our platforms

https://www.facebook.com/pg/Jafra.Foundation 
https://www.instagram.com/jafra.foundation

https://www.linkedin.com/company/jafra-foundation


